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August 26, 2022 
 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Ms. Antonia Dunston 
Chief Clerk 
North Carolina Utilities Commission 
430 N. Salisbury Street, Dobbs Building 
Raleigh, North Carolina 27603 
 
Re:  Docket No. M-100, Sub 163 
 
Dear Ms. Dunston: 
 
Pursuant to the Commission’s May 12, 2022 Order Requesting Comments (the “Order”) in the 
above-referenced docket, Frontier Natural Gas Company filed a letter on June 29, 2022 notifying 
the Commission that the Company had no comments as to the potential need for revisions to the 
Commission Rules in order to ensure reliability of service and reserving its right to file reply 
comments consistent with the Commission’s Order.  Frontier hereby notifies the Commission that 
its position remains the same and the Company has no reply comments on this issue at this time.  
 
Thank you for your assistance with this matter. If you have any questions regarding this filing, you 
may reach me at the number shown above. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ James H. Jeffries IV  
James H. Jeffries IV 
 
JHJ/bms 
 
cc: All Parties of Record 
 Elizabeth Culpepper 
 Fred Steele 

McGuireWoods LLP 
201 North Tryon Street 

Suite 3000 
Charlotte, NC 28202-2146 

Phone: 704.343.2000 
Fax: 704.343.2300 

www.mcguirewoods.com 
 

James H. Jeffries IV 
Direct: 704.343.2348 
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